## ST. AGNES' CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

Rainhill Way, Bow, London, E3 3ER Tel: 020 8980 3076Fax: 020 8983 1770

Headteacher: Ms B McDaid Email: admin@st-agnes.towerhamlets.sch.uk

Web address: www.st-agnes.towerhamlets.sch.uk

26th November 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

## **Christmas Events**

Christmas this year is looking very different for all of us be it at home, work or school, however we would still like to spread some festive cheer at St Agnes. As you can appreciate not all of our usual festive activities can take place due to social distancing restrictions, but what we do have planned we intend to make the most of!

## Christmas Dinner:

Wednesday 9th December – Reception, Year 1, Year 3, Year 5

Thursday 10<sup>th</sup> December - Nursery, Year 2, Year 4, Year 6

School will close at the normal time. Part time Nursery children will stay until 1pm on Thursday 10<sup>th</sup> December. School packed lunches will be provided on both days to classes not eating Christmas dinner for those children who usually have a school meal.

## Class Parties:

Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> December for the whole school. Children should come to school dressed in their party wear. This year we are not asking parents/carers to pay for party food, however if you wish to make a voluntary contribution you can do so via Parentmail under Shop — Christmas Parties 2020.

Please do not send any Christmas cards into school this year due to cross contamination.

The last day of term will be **Friday 18**<sup>th</sup> **December** and school will finish at the current time and exits, returning on **Tuesday 5**<sup>th</sup> **January 2021**.

Please note: There will not be a 2pm finish this year to ensure we adhere to social distancing.

Yours Sincerely

Ms B McDaid

Bol Donal

Headteacher